BAMTA Board Minutes

February 18, 2015

Attendance:  Toby Tennenbaum, Norma Schattke,  Meredith Mihm, Carol Wickham-Revier, Martha Thompson, Michele Wooten 

                    Absent:  Lacey Wheeler

Meeting called to order:  8:30 a.m.

Minutes from 01-21-15 were read and approved.

BAMTA Board Positions:  BAMTA president, Toby Tennenbaum opened the board meeting with discussion of open board positions for year 2015/16.  The two open positions are -   Program Chair and President Elect.  An announcement of open board positions will be made at the general meeting.  

BAMTA board discussion also focused on streamlining succession of board positions.  One board member suggested that we follow the protocol of our state and other local organizations - each board position is considered a two-year commitment.

The following board members will continue service in 2015/16:  BAMTA president, Toby Tennenbaum; BAMTA treasurer, Martha Thompson; BAMTA Outreach chair, Norma Schattke; BAMTA recording secretary, Michele Wooten. 
Meeting Attendance:  BAMTA president, Toby Tennenbaum raised concerns that attendance of BAMTA meetings are low.  Board discussion focused on how we might engage new members and provide a welcoming atmosphere.  


One BAMTA board member suggested we print and mail a post card reminder of the monthly teacher enrichment programs before the scheduled meeting.


BAMTA board members also re-considered the decision made to eliminate organized refreshments at the January 21, 2015 general meeting.  A suggestion was raised to have a board member act as hospitality chair.  Action:  BAMTA Outreach chair, Norma Schattke, will include hospitality as part of the Outreach chair's responsibilities.  Norma will provide coffee and an assortment of teas for each meeting starting in March, 2015.  Hospitality expenses will be reimbursed from BAMTA funds.  
Treasurer's Report:  

· Tax Exempt Status:  BAMTA treasurer, Martha Thompson reported that the non-profit reinstatement forms have been completed and sent to the Internal Revenue Service for review.  Martha also reported that the IRS charges a reinstatement fee of $850.00 because BAMTA manages $10,000.00 or more in our checking and savings accounts combined.  The fee was included with the filed forms.

· Sheldon Sager, a tax accountant, assisted Martha Thompson with filing the reinstatement forms.  Sheldon worked at least 8 hours and refused payment for his indispensable services.  Martha suggested that BAMTA board members approve the purchase of a gift certificate for Sheldon from a nice restaurant in recognition for his services to our organization.  Decision:  A $125.00 gift certificate from Via Toscana Restaurant will be purchased by Martha Thompson and presented to Sheldon. 02/18/15 #1. 

Meeting ended at 9:01 a.m
